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October 2014
Dear Parent / Carer

Building our Curriculum for Excellence
I am writing to update you on Kilmarnock Academy’s on going progress in developing our Curriculum for Excellence. Our curriculum is structured in line with national guidance and follows on from the work undertaken in primary school. We have excellent links in place between ourselves and our learning partners to ensure that all children make the transfer from primary to secondary school smoothly. We have a programme of information gathering and pupil activities in place to support this smooth transition so that we know in advance about your child’s learning progress as well as their social and emotional needs. Additionally all children are given many opportunities to visit and experience life at Kilmarnock Academy so that they are well prepared for the transition.
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1.  Broad General Education (S1 – S3)
At Kilmarnock Academy pupils from S1 to S3 work within the Broad General Education on experiences and outcomes which set out expectations for learning and development in the eight curricular areas below. 

Expressive arts, Languages and literacy, Health and wellbeing, Mathematics and numeracy, Religious and Moral Education, Sciences, Social studies and Technologies
In S1, pupils follow a common curriculum, ensuring they experience a breadth of subjects focused on the experiences and outcomes up to and including third level. Literacy, Numeracy and Health and Wellbeing are central to our Curriculum for Excellence and will remain a priority throughout your child’s education at Kilmarnock Academy. Towards the end of S1 they have the opportunity to personalise their curriculum within the eight curricular areas. They will continue to study these subjects throughout second and third year until the end of the Broad General Education.
Throughout their learning our pupil’s experiences are active and engaging giving them opportunities to think and talk together, to discuss ideas, question, analyse and solve problems. We promote the idea that young people's learning is best served when they have opportunities to learn with and from each other, and are shown how to do so effectively. Our approach is to ensure that students have opportunities to make connections across learning by taking part in whole school projects such as the Hurricane Challenge and subject led initiatives like the English and History war poetry project. This enables teachers and learners to make connections in their learning through exploring clear and relevant links across the curriculum. It supports the use and application of what has been taught and learned in new and different ways and provides opportunities for deepening learning.
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S2 Pupils visit the Scottish Parliament as part of their studies.
2. Moving on to S4 and the Senior Phase

 At the end of S3 pupils will finalise their S3 profile which is their record of the development, progress, achievements and attainment they have made throughout the Broad General Education. They are also given the opportunity to select the seven subjects which they will continue studying as they move into the senior phase and begin the qualification phase of their education. 
We anticipate that the vast majority of our students will achieve in all seven subject areas but many of our children will also have the opportunity to achieve additional qualifications in RE and Personal Development. 
3. Senior Phase (S4 – S6)
In the past students at Kilmarnock Academy achieved Standard Grade and Intermediate qualifications in S4. This is changing and our students will now be presented for new National qualifications. The idea behind the new qualifications is not to sweep away everything from the old system, but to build on the strengths of the existing system. These changes will help all children gain both knowledge and skills for learning, life and work by the time they leave school. The new qualifications, Nationals 1, 2, 3 and 4 will be assessed in school. All schools will work closely with SQA to ensure that standards are maintained. National 5 and Higher courses will be assessed internally by students’ progress through units and externally by an SQA exam. To achieve these qualifications students must be successful in both the internal and external assessments.
The table below explains how the new qualifications will replace the old ones. 
	New Qualifications 
	
	Existing Qualifications studied in S4 and S5
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Replacement 
for
	

	National 3
	
	Standard Grade Foundation or Access 3

	National 4
	
	Standard Grade General or Intermediate 1 

	National 5 
	
	Standard Grade Credit or Intermediate 2

	Higher (new & updated)
	
	Higher 

	Advanced Higher (new & updated)
	
	Advanced Higher


4. Achieving qualifications and experiences
The Senior Phase, which takes place from S4 to S6, is the phase when our students will achieve their qualifications. Our curriculum framework is designed to provide a range of opportunities to meet the needs of all learners, whether aspiring to achieve Advanced Higher, five Highers, a mix of National 5 and Higher or a mix of National 5 and 4 with vocational training we have pathways in place to meet their learning needs, we are absolutely committed to building a relevant and challenging curriculum for your child
The curriculum in the senior phase comprises more than programmes which lead to qualifications. There is a continuing emphasis, for example, on health and wellbeing appropriate to pupils of this age, including physical activity and opportunities for personal achievement, service to others and practical experience of the world of work. Courses like Employability, Duke of Edinburgh, Personal Development, Leadership as well as volunteering activities will all feature in course choices for our students in the senior phase.

Senior pupils participate in the Duke of Edinburgh expedition.
5. Examinations

In May / June 2014, students in S4 sat the new National Qualifications. All S4 pupils had the option of taking study leave in order to revise and prepare for their assessments and examinations. Children who were sitting National 5 courses were preparing to sit the external SQA examinations. For young people studying courses at National 4 or 3, at this time they were sitting examinations and assessments organised by the school. These tests made up part of the evidence we gather for certification at these levels.
Our current S5/6 students are studying and preparing to sit new qualifications at Higher or Nationals level as they progress through the senior phase. Only those students preparing for Advanced Higher Qualifications will sit existing qualifications; these will be phased out and replaced with new Advanced Higher qualifications in session 2015/16.
For all young people the three years making up the senior phase is their opportunity to achieve as many qualifications and experiences as possible to help them prepare for a rapidly changing world of work. During this phase they will further develop their skills for learning, life and work. Amongst these skills are an enthusiasm for learning; the ability to take responsibility and be an effective team member; the ability to adapt to new circumstances and to face challenges with confidence and resilience.

6. Parents as partners in your child’s learning
Our entire approach to building our Curriculum for Excellence is focussed on improving the learning, achievement and attainment of our young people. We are committed to ensuring that our young people are fully equipped both in terms of qualifications and skills for the transition to work or further and higher education. Throughout the senior phase we will continue to rigorously track and monitor your child’s progress and keep you regularly informed about this. We will also work with young people on study skills and exam preparation techniques to ensure that they can achieve to the best of their ability. You can help them in this by supporting their learning at home and working with them on the study materials on GLOW which will be available to every S4, S5 and S6 student.
We believe it is crucial that parents and pupils have confidence in the changes we are making so please be assured that we welcome your comments and questions. Please also visit our website http://www.kilmarnockacademy.co.uk/ to see examples of some of the exciting opportunities which we are able to offer our pupils.

We also welcome your visits to the school at parents’ information evenings and we are happy to arrange to meet at other times as well. We look forward to working with you over the coming sessions.

Yours sincerely
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Bryan Paterson

Head Teacher
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S1 pupils working together during the P7 induction days








      Kilmarnock Academy pupils working with a nursery class
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